
Chemical Engineering Division of ASEE 

Executive Committee Meeting 

June 2001 

 

 

Attendees: Daina Briedis, Mike Cutlip, Robert Hesketh, Doug Hirt, Dave Kauffman, 

Scott Fogler, Jim Newell, Joe Shaiewitz, C. Stewart Slater, Susan Montgomery, Ndaa 

Assaf-Amid, Doug Ludlow 

 

Meeting Convened at 7:04 A.M. 

 

1. Secretary/Treasurer Report from Jim Newell 

$39,311.09  in Bass Account 

$198.22 in Operating Account 

  

2. Awards Chair Report from Joe Shaewitz 

3M has ended its sponsorship of the Fahien Award after 2001.   

Proposed that the Division continue the cash associated with the Fahien award for 

one year, while a new sponsor is sought 

More nominations are needed for all awards (especially CACHE) 

Dow Chemical would continue sponsorship of Lectureship award for the present 

Lifetime achievement award in ChE Pedagogy award was formalized 

 

3. Program Chair Reports 

 

Dave Kauffman indicated all was running well 

Daina Briedis was seeking moderators for Montreal 

Call for papers would be placed on Web Page 

 

4. Membership Chair Report 

 

Robert Hesketh reported that division membership had fallen to 796 from 817 the 

previous year.  He asked that the Dean's program be better publicized 

 

5. Election Results 

 

Bylaw changes were approved 

C. Stewart Slater elected as Division Chair 

Jim Henry elected as Director 

 

6. Green Engineering Update 

 

Robert Hesketh reported that the Green Engineering workshops had been held and 

were successful.  A workshop will be held in Reno. 

 

 



7. Summer School Update 

Housing and Local Arrangements were progressing 

Hopeful of NSF funding 

Still looking for seed money transfer from division 

 

8. Web Site Status 

The website is up and running at www.asee-ched.org 

 

9. Newsletter Update 

Newsletter went out in March 

Jim Newell requested all submissions for fall newsletter be submitted by August 

31st 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:38  A.M. 

 


